July 6th, 2024

Letter of Recommendation for Sam Pohl

To Whom It May Concern,

| am writing on behalf of Sam Pohl whom I've worked with on a daily basis at the No Quit Tennis
Academy for the past 2 years. Sam is a leader in our academy and has demonstrated that
leadership through his incredible work ethic, focus, attitude and will to win.

Having competed multiple times in all the Grand Slams and played Davis Cup for my country for
over a decade, | have a good sense of what makes a great tennis player, but more importantly a
great person. Sam is a great person who comes from a great family with the right values. He is
honest, fair and has a genuine desire to be his best. This desire to be his best rubs off on others
and makes him a wonderful teammate. In addition, Sam is extremely competitive and is not
afraid of putting in the hard work on his game. He is arguably the hardest worker in our
academy, and it is no coincidence that his results reflect that.

Sam has an all court game which includes serve and volley, mixing in his slice and looking to
get on to his forehand. The next stage of his development is to become even more physical on
court and hit harder from the baseline. As a 15 year old, this will happen naturally as he
continues growing and maturing but it is something he is focused on daily and will pay off
dividends in college.

Having worked alongside some of the best coaches in the world, we all agree that any college
team would be lucky to have someone like Sam Pohl on their team. | can guarantee you that
you will have a guy that will do whatever it takes to get better and whose heart is in the right
place. He would be an excellent teammate who will lift up others around him by his actions and
attitude.

If you have any questions, I'd be happy to jump on a call at anytime to discuss my experience of
working with Sam. | can't recommend him highly enough.

Your sincerely,
James McGee
Director of the No Quit Tennis Academy
470-398-6477

Teambryan@inspiringchildren.org



